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TIME: 7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

JUNE 20, 1983 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Caucus Room 

PRESENT: Mayor J. V. Stone 
Deputy-Mayor Charles Taylor 
Councilmembers Bernard Samples 

Russell Sweetman 
Jeffrey Siler 
Shirley Heintz 
James Singer 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Administrative Assistant Jon Bormet 
Municipal Attorney Robert Farquhar 

Mrs. McLaughlin advised that Sister City Applicant Suzanne Pirie prefers 
to wait for an appointment on the Sister City Conmittee in lieu of being 
appointed to the City Beautiful Conmission. 

Mrs. McLaughlin advised that Linda Neufeld, a Member of the Community 
Fiscal Analysis Conmittee, would like to be appointed as a Member of the City 
Beautiful Commission. Council concurred with said appointment. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed a Liquor Permit Application submitted to the Ohio 
Department of Liquor Control for a DS Permit, the Applicant being Mark Pis 
China Gate Corporation, DBA Mark Pis China Gate Chinese Restaurant, 6290 Far 
Hills Avenue. 

Mr. Kenning briefly reviewed an Agreement for the City to cooperate in 
the Horizons Adult Daycare Program, a supervised day care program for the older 
generation. The Agreement was discussed by Council in detail at a previous 
Work Session Meeting. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed a proposed Contract now required for the City to 
continue to purchase surplus property. Council concurred that said Contract 
be authorized. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed a proposed amendment to reduce Permit Fees for 
structures under $500.00. According to the present fee schedule, permits 
could cost more than the structure itself. 

The proposed Ordinance regulating the operation of mopeds in the City of 
Centerville was discussed by Council. Upon question of Council, Mr. Farquhar 
advised that highway, roadway and street all have the same defintion. However, 
Council concurred that the Ordinance be changed to define right-of-way as 
roadway throughout the Ordinance. Mr. Kenning pointed out the fact that two 
other areas of concern had been pointed out by interested persons: that mopeds 
not be permitted to be riden on sidewalks, and that mopeds not be permitted on 
roadways upon which they could not meet the speed limit. Mr. Farquhar 
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recommended that Section 377.06 c. be changed to read: No person shall ride a 
moped upon a sidewalk, that d. be eliminated and that e. be changed to d.; and 
that Section 377.07 a. read as follows: No person shall park a moped in such 
a manner so as to obstruct pedestrian or vehicular traffic. Council concurred 
that these changes be made to the regular and emergency Ordinance. Also 
discussed was the effective date of the Ordinance. Council concurred that 
the effective date of the emergency Ordinance be July 1, 1983, 
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Marilyn J. McL~ghliP-­
Clerk of Council 


